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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

February 5, 2009
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Peter Fong, Nick Gehler, Dan Gutowski, Dane Lindsay, Craig Wilde, Dan Willkie
Excused:  Allen Andersen, Bethany Morgan, Laura Murphy, Bill Vincent
Absent:
Kathy Doorly
Guests:
Courtney Alston (for Bethany Morgan), George Beitey, Richard Bettendorf, Jim Bray, Kathy Burke, Vuong Nguyen (for Laura Murphy), Debra Picou, Rod Porter, Susan Schwarz (acting VPI), Stephen Um
 Minutes
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· December 4, 2008 (Fong/Buser) MSC approved
2) Campus Master Plan Update (C. Wilde)
C. Wilde indicated the description of building 8 (I Building) listing “Relocate Arts & Humanities offices and classrooms from Science Building to I-Building” needs to change to “Relocate English, Communications, & World Languages offices…”  based on an e-mail received from Allen Andersen.  Potential cost savings from current construction projects was discussed.  It is still too early in the building process to see what savings there may be when all projects are completed.  C. Wilde mentioned that if there are any significant changes, information will be sent out to the Committee/campus.

3) Cell Tower Update – Hourglass Park (C. Wilde/D. Gutowski)

No update of a finalized agreement has been received.
4) Benches for Art Quad Area (B. Morgan)

C. Alston presented information to the Committee regarding costs to purchase benches for the art quad area.  D. Lindsay mentioned he does not think there is a need to purchase new benches as there are three near the I-building that could be utilized.  The question that was previously raised was whether the area meets ADA space access.  B. Morgan and D. Lindsay still need to walk the area to discern if “legal” per ADA standards to have the benches and then finalize a location.  There was a discussion of ideas to paint or tile the benches as a project for the art club.  Some concerns included a potential safety issue with the tile edging, “tagging” of the painted benches, and the constant upkeep. D. Lindsay suggested other types of art projects such as the mural wall.
5) Digital Messaging Update (S. Trevisan/G. Magpuri) – Tabled for March Meeting
New Business

1) Staff Motorcycle Stalls (D. Picou)

The campus currently has limited parking for motorcycles and does not have designated staff motorcycle parking spaces.  D. Picou indicated she has received calls from staff for additional motorcycle parking on campus.  She handed out a map of suggested areas to designate as staff motorcycle parking, possibly near where C500 used to be.  Some suggestions discussed included looking at a way motorcycles could be secured to dissuade thefts, installing additional lighting in the area, installing a security camera, combining staff/student motorcycle parking spaces to one centralized area.  D. Willkie suggested keeping staff/student motorcycle parking separate since it is separate on other campuses.
The Committee agreed to move forward to CEC the suggestion to convert the space behind the utility building, where C500 was, to staff/faculty motorcycle parking.  If approved, D. Picou will take care of striping and signage and D. Lindsay will look at lighting.
2) Flex Parking (D. Picou)

D. Picou revisited this item that had been discussed in years past to utilize available staff/faculty parking in the evening as flex parking to allow students possible additional spaces.  She has received several calls from students regarding the parking situation at the campus.  She suggested starting as a pilot plan and indicated the locations identified could be moved as needed with the current and pending construction projects.  D. Picou would provide signage which would indicate “Faculty/Staff Parking permits required 7 a.m. – 10 p.m.; Student permits allowed after 6 p.m. only”.  D. Gutwoski indicated he could also discuss at the Hourglass Park Joint Committee meeting regarding converting 75 spaces by the pool as flex parking. D. Picou will check with G. Waldrop regarding spaces by the W building.
The Committee agreed to move forward to CEC the suggestion to try flex parking as a pilot in the north corner of lot #2.
3) Unauthorized Vehicles Using “Authorized Vehicles Only” Through Way between Library & B Bungalows (S. Schwarz)

S. Schwarz asked if there is anything that can be done regarding the hazard of cars driving through the campus between the Library and the “B” bungalows and out by B100.  D. Lindsay indicated the end by C400 cannot be blocked because it is a fire route and used by authorized vehicles, but he can make sure the poles are up at the turn-around by B100.  Another suggestion is to repaint the “Authorized Vehicles Only” sign by C400.
4) New Diesel Building/Modification to Existing (D. Willkie)
D. Willkie and R. Bettendorf provided information to modify C105 by creating an exit hall and then utilizing the remaining space as a faculty office and moving the current smart classroom as part of the master plan for the new diesel building.  Additionally, they would like to extend the pad and fence at the end of the main diesel lab and cover the area to have a dedicated hazmat storage area.
The Committee recommended moving these modifications forward.
5) Smoking Signage (D. Willkie)

D. Willkie asked and was informed that the current smoking policy on campus is no smoking within 20 feet from any door or window.  C. Wilde indicated to be certified as a “green” campus, our signage must indicated 25 feet.  D. Willkie asked about the designated smoking areas indicated in the class schedule.  It was explained that these areas are designated for convenience but does not indicate that persons cannot smoke in other areas on campus.  R. Porter mentioned that the Academic Senate is looking at pushing for a smoke free campus.  Hourglass Park is currently a smoke free facility.

C. Wilde will take to CEC the recommendation to update current no smoking signs to 25 feet.
6) Child Dev Drop-off Spaces (E. Thomas)

C. Wilde mentioned the concern submitted regarding limited parking near the Child Development Center for dropping off children and a request for additional drop of spaces.  Currently there is not room to add additional spaces since the area is near handicapped and motorcycle parking.  Additional spaces will be added near the center once the parking project has been completed which is anticipated to happen during the fall 2009 semester.  Pl Fong suggested E. Thomas submit possible solutions to the committee until that time.
7) B401 Classroom
The question was asked as to why B401 is left unlocked throughout the day.  B401 is designated as a general classroom, without the equipment as in the “smart classrooms” on campus.  Because these rooms do not have the additional equipment, they may open by Operations staff at the beginning of the day and closed in the evening.  Classes with the “smart” equipment are alarmed and are to be locked when not in use.
Meeting Adjourned 2:46pm
Next Meeting: Thursday, March 5, 2009, 1:00pm
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